Draft Notes of the Stockwell Community Forum held in the SCRC, 1 Studley Road  at 7.00pm on 8 November 2011.

Those present:- Lucy Annan(Chair), David Prichard Jones, Jill Gregson, David Clarke, Ian Beever, Victor Glaser, Julie Glaser, Claire Puttick, Jennifer Thomas, George Boateng, Daphne De Souza, Emma Mendes,  Udeme  Udofah, Mary Sangodipe, Hong Liu, Ahmed Omar, Lia Matos, Davidson Ughanwa, Michael Mac, Jelianah Ogundele, Cllr Steve Bradley, Paul Hughes,  Matthew Gillett, Claudette Gillett, Cesar Rebelo, Tom Fish,  Bill Allison, Luis Ventura, Americo, Julie Sullock, Giles Choquet, Joseph Okoro, Desmond Rafferty, Robert S McConnell, Cllr Alex Bigham, and Dee Tomassino.
In attendance:- Gerry Evans, Charlotte Evans, {Lambeth Council}; Phil Champain {International Alert}(IA); Radia Ahmed, Sioned Williams, Catherine Foreman, John McCay (minutes) {Stockwell Partnership}(SP).
 Apologies were received from Steve Griffin, Nick Hardie, Cllr Jack Hopkins, Cllr Jane Edenbrooke.
1. 
Lucy Annan welcomed the attendees and reported that the Capoeira display had cancelled at the last minute due injury to key members and suggested that the agenda be amended to cluster the information elements at the start followed by the Stockwell Changes consultation. This was agreed.
1.1
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. 
1.2
There were no matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda. 
2.
Local Planning Update 
2.1
Ian Beever(IB) delivered a detailed local Planning Update. (see appendix A for details). 

2.2
IB fielded questions arising from the presentation and enthused all present to attend the Vauxhall Nine Elms and Battersea (VNEB) Expo arranged for the 24th and 25th November.

3.
Information Exchange

3.1
Charlotte Evans Head of Lambeth Council Active Communities Unit reported that the council, having expended £40,000 on development work, had invested £460,000 in a Lambeth Portuguese Fund administered by the Capital Community Foundation and had offered the Portuguese Community Centre accommodation on a site in Kennington. Contact: cevans@lambeth.gov.uk 
3.2
Ian Beever stated that the South Lambeth Market, a community enterprise, was now holding markets on the second Saturday of the month at the Cavendish Arms on Hartington Road. Next one on 10th Dec.  Additionally 15 new businesses had been given training through funding  from the New Covent Garden Market Fund. Contact: www.southlambethmarket.com 
3.3
Stockwell Artists reported that the Annie McCall Hospital building was now Grade II listed.  Contact: www.stockwellstudios.org.uk 
3.4
 Cllr Steve Bradley reported that Slade Gardens new playground will be opened by the end of the year; that Isobel Street is to become a new community space and that the Grass Routes Project would start in January and complete in March. Contact: CllrSteveBradley@LambethLibDems.org.uk 
3.5
Cllr Alex Bigham reported that Stockwell Labour Party had written a response to the VNEB consultation proposals and asked people to read it and consider supporting it. Contact: abigham@lambeth.gov.uk 

4.
Building Cohesion in Stockwell
4.1
Catherine Foreman from Stockwell Partnership stated that this project, with three years’ funding from City Bridge Trust, is aiming to bring local communities together through activities and then to work with these groups to create a vision for Stockwell.  The project is currently working with a number of  youth and community groups in the area.  If your group is interested in taking part in the project please contact: Catherine@stockwell.org.uk 
4.2
Phil Champain introduced himself and IA, an international peace building organisation funded by the EU, DfID, the Danish and Swedish governments, who are partnering SP in the project. He stated that community tension was a function of wealth inequality, recession and cuts, level of participation in the electoral process, attitudes towards migration, justice and liberty, and devolvement of decision making to communities and young people.  Contact: pchampain@international-alert.org  
5.
Get to Know Your Community – The Brazilian Community 
5.1
During the break Brazilian food and music provided an ambience lacking only the Capoiera.
6.
Stockwell Changes
6.1
The model of the area was the focus of the meeting’s attention as attendees indicated local issues and their preferences for infrastructure improvements as part of the consultation process.
7.
The meeting ended at 9.15pm. 

Future dates for forums:–  check  www.stockwell.org.uk  (meetings)
